
Minutes of the Meeting of Cherry Burton Parish Council held on 
Tuesday 10th October 2017 in the School 
Present:- Parish Councillors Slingsby (in the Chair), Arandle, Baker, 
Dickinson,, Peirson and Wardale. 
1 member of the public 
Clerk  - J.Wardale 
    

09/17/61 Apologies for absence   
  Cllrs Stanley, Brown and Jeffrey. 
                                                                                                                   
09/17/62    Declarations of Interest 
 None 
 
09/17/63 Minutes of the meeting held on 12th September 2017 were agreed and 

signed as a complete record. 
 
09/17/64 Matters Arising 

TROD funding update  
Cllr Stanley had reported that the draft application is being pulled 
together.  
There was a discussion about which side of the road it would be safest 
to have the path on and it was felt that the west side would be better. 
A drop-in day to publicise the path and get more opinions had been 
organised for Thursday 19th October 2017 in the Village Hall.  
The Parish Council contribution needed to be minuted formally. 
Resolved – that the Parish Council would contribute £1500 towards 
the cost of the project. 
 
Polling Station Access 
No information as yet. 
Resolved – chase up with Cllr Pollard 
 
Hidden dips on Bishop Burton Road 
ERYC had responded that they had assessed the road and did not feel 
that further signage was needed. 
 
Collision Records and steep dip at Hudson Way access. 
No information as yet 
Resolved – chase up with Cllr Pollard. 
 
Traffic Congestion outside the School 
Mike Ralphs (Chair of School Governors) had sent a copy of an email 
from the Head asking for help in tackling the traffic congestion on 
Main Street at school times.  He had suggested a lay-by next to the 
Village Green to get some cars off the road.  There was a discussion 
about a school crossing patrol or possibly a bus from the Molescroft 
area bringing the children in, similar to the Etton bus. 
ERYC had also written regarding the restrictions around the school 
that they had proposed earlier in the year. It had not met the current 
years funding but will be reconsidered in 2018/19. 



Resolved – to involve Cllr Pollard and ERYC. 
 
Library Bus  
The organiser of the Library Bus had been in touch after a parent had 
expressed concern about it adding to the congestion outside the school.  
She had explained that the bus only comes monthly  and they have 
been asked to park near the school to support literacy in the children.  
They had consulted with the Highways Department at ERYC about the 
best place to park and had been advised that the area adjacent to the 
pond was the widest part of the road.  She was willing to take further 
suggestions from the PC. 
Resolved – to consider the matter. 
 
Vegetation at back of Pond 
Cllr Peirson reported that they had looked at the vegetation at the back 
of the pond and agreed that is needed cutting back. 
Resolved – to organise the work 
 
Fish and Chip Van 
This is now re-locating to Main Street on a Friday. 
 
Defibrillator Access complaint 
There was a discussion about making sure the concerns with access to 
the Defibrillator had been addressed. 
Resolved – Cllr Wardale agreed to liase with the Community 
Defibrillator Officer to check that the issues have been addressed. 
 

09/17/65 ERYC Matters 
(a) Highway Matters 
 
Standing Orders Suspended 
Mr Tomkys highlighted his concerns about the dip at the back of 
Bishop Burton College on Bishop Burton Road.  He often walks to 
Bishop Burton to connect with the X46 bus to York.  In the past the 
College grounds were used as a shortcut, but this has now changed 
because of security concerns. He suggested asking ERYC and liaising 
with Bishop Burton PC for support to get a path.  He also suggested 
getting the College to help, so that the path could utilise the edge of the 
college land. 
He would also like to see more signage, such as that on Long Lane in 
Beverley, which has multiple warning signs on as he feels that the 
hidden dips are dangerous, especially with the increased use of the 
road by cyclists. 
 Mr Tomkys was informed about the PC’s efforts to improve the 
signage and there was a discussion about the situation. 
Cllr Peirson mentioned the facility to petition ERYC and Mr Tomkys 
agreed to investigate this 
Resolved – to highlight the issues to ERYC and mention the sign on 
Long Lane. 
Standing Orders re-instated. 



 
(b) Parish Council Name Banks 
The PC were invited to suggest suitable street names for local new 
developments which would be kept until they were needed. 
Resolved – to consider any suggestions. 
 

09/17/66 Accounts for payment  
 J. Wardale  Salary and expenses Sept. £  326.79 
 Royal British Legion  Poppy Wreath   £    50.00 
 SFMC   ½ year rent   £1150.00 
 Sportsfield Road  Lighting    £    42.50 
 SFMC    Electrical work  £  368.11 

 
09/17/67 Correspondence received 
  Trees on Canada Drive land 

The resident who wrote earlier in the year about the silver birch trees 
backing onto her property at the top of Canada Drive had requested 
again that they be cut back. 
Resolved – ask Jonathan Neighbour Tree Surgeon to check them 
again. 
 

  Little Weighton Farmwatch 
The group had approached a number of Parish Councils for financial 
contributions towards number plate recognition technology.  This 
would be used to improve rural security by monitoring any stolen farm 
equipment. 
Resolved -  to get more details and find out it local farmers and the 
NFU been approached. 

 
  Village Hall Accounts 

Mr Clint, the Treasurer of the Village Hall, had sent a copy of their 
accounts as requested before the annual PC grant was sent.  They 
appear to have substantial funds and there are no details about future 
plans. 
Cllr Dickinson understood that they are replacing heating, the toilets 
and kitchen and these developments will take a lot of funds. 
Resolved – to get further details of any developments they are 
planning before releasing the grant. 

 
  Request from Mayor of Beverley 

The Mayor of Beverley had attended the Fairtrade Celebration Event in 
September and had been given permission to wear her Chains of Office 
while in the village. 

 
  Community Payback request 

The request for the Pond fence to be painted had been passed to the 
relevant Probation area and they will respond in due course. 

  
   
 



Crime statistics 
Cllr Peirson reported that there had been criminal damage to vehicle in 
BB road recently.  

 
09/17/68 Pond  
 There was a discussion about the recent letter from the solicitor of the 

resident at No 2 The Meadows querying the boundary of the triangle of 
Parish Council land adjacent to the Pond on which the electricity 
supply boxes are situated. 

 Resolved – Cllr Peirson had drafted a letter and it was agreed to take 
advice before it is sent.  There was a discussion about whether the 
lights should go ahead and this was agreed.  

  
09/17/69 Parish Council Committees 
  Planning 

No applications 
 

09/17/70 Sportsfield Management Committee 
Telecommunications Mast 
There was to be a snagging meeting on Thursday with Shared Access 
and some issues need to be highlighted.  The completion certificate 
will then be issued and BT will need to cable it. 
 

 Grants 
 The Sport England application for £35,000 is unlikely to be approved 

but further information would need to be submitted.  ERYC are 
meeting with Cllr Baker to help to re-submit the application should this 
happen. 
The  FA are looking for evidence of further support within the village 
and the Costcutter shop has been approached.  FA would also like fund 
contributions from the other clubs and this is being looked into.  This 
may mean a contribution of £2500 from the PC and SFMC which 
could unlock the other funding.   
23rd October is the re-submission date to Sport England. 

 Resolved – to give authority to Cllr Baker to offer £2500 from PC and 
£2500 from SFMC to unlock any funding. 

  
 The meeting ended at 9.20pm. 
 

 


